
3. UPHALL PRIMARY SCHOOL PROGRESS REPORT 

 The committee considered a report (copies of which had been circulated) 

by the Head of Education (Curriculum, Quality Improvement and 

Performance) bringing to members’ attention the progress made towards 

the actions arising from the school’s Education Scotland inspection 

published in May 2019. Catriona MacRae, Seconded Head Teacher, was 

in attendance to provide an update on the school’s progress and to 

answer questions from committee members. 

 During discussion, further details were provided about the staff rotational 

groups as a means for driving improvement. Parental involvement was 

also explored as well as a shift in the school ethos towards nurturing 

positive relationships as a way to address class disruption. The recent 

change in leadership in the school was also noted. 

 It was recommended that the committee note the contents of the report 

and the school’s progress in addressing identified areas for improvement. 

 The committee noted the school’s progress since Education Scotland’s 

inspection and requested a further update after Education Scotland 

revisited the school for inspection in spring 2020. 

 Decision 

 1. To note the contents of the report and the update from the 

Seconded Head Teacher. 

 2. The committee agreed that a further report would be produced 

after Education Scotland revisited the school for inspection in 

spring 2020, to be considered by the committee before or 

immediately after the summer break. 

 


